

**DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 14th March 2016
AT THE VILLAGE HALL**

Present

K. McGrath – Chairman
J. Middleton – Vice Chairman
R. Poole
V. Pitman
M. Perry
C. Hake – Clerk

Also present were 7 members of the public

10 minute discussion on matters affecting the Parish and Agenda.

1.03.16 – Apologies

Mrs. Zena Rowe- Footpaths

2.03.16 – Declaration of Interest

None

3.03.16 – Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the last meeting, which had previously been circulated, were agreed.

4.03.16 – Police Report

Langford Budville – a firearm log relating to shooting in a field and one call regarding the Hunt. Several road related logs regarding the flooding with a few vehicles getting caught in high water.

5.03.16 – Finance & Legal

a. Carly Press Invoice

It was unanimously agreed to pay the £37.50 Invoice for printing of the Questionnaire.

b. Queens 90th Birthday/ Tree Invoice

It was unanimously agreed to pay the Invoice for £382.80 for the Oak Tree and planting.

c. Chairman's Training Invoice

It was unanimously agreed to pay the £50 Invoice for the Chairman and Vice Chair training.

Planning Applications

21/16/0001

Change of use of land surrounding approved barn conversion (21/15/0010/CQ) from Agricultural to domestic at The Potato Shed, Bere Farm, Holywell Lake Road, Langford Budville.
RETURNED INVALID APPLICATION

Approval

None

Refusals

None

6.03.16- Footpaths

No report

7.03.16 – Questionnaire

The PC is hoping to set up working groups for three areas of importance: Road safety, Broadband and footpaths, these groups would be small and informal with a member of the PC to oversee the group. It was agreed that there are a few problems that need addressing, particularly with road safety, parking, litter and speeding, the PC would like a vision to work towards, perhaps setting up working groups to oversee areas. This will be looked at again and items will be prioritised.

8.03.16 – Reynolds Car Park

The meeting was suspended at 7.52

The meeting resumed at 8.04

The pot holes in the car park need attention, hard core was offered by a parishioner who spoke to Mr. Goldsmith, the Chairman will speak with Mr. Goldsmith to find out who the person is, the PC can then contact him.

9.03.16 – Speed Indicator Device

The dates for the SID at Gundenham have been altered.

The meeting was suspended at 8.10

The meeting resumed at 8.15

After a long discussion it was agreed that Mrs. Middleton would speak to Mr. Grabham and ask if there is a possibility of having another device fitted at a different location, everyone agreed that the traffic through the Village and along the Heathfield Road is dangerous and perhaps the speed limits could be reviewed.

The meeting closed at 8.23

